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Meeting Minutes 
August 7, 2013 
 
Attendees: 25 Alicia Andrews,  Dave Andrews, Bill Baugh, Cheryl Baugh, Jamie Black, Matt 
Boatman, Jerry Braunberger, Ruben Cruz, Rae Heselbach, Mike McClellan, Bonnie Mueller, Hope 
Mueller, Jim Mueller, Karl Mueller, Jai Porter, Bill Randleman,  Cat Rice, Licia Shultz, Peggy Steck, 
Tim Steck, Bren Wamsley, Lorin Wamsley, Scott Wamsley, Terri Wamsley, Halli Williams 
 
President, Ruben Cruz called the meeting to order at 7:07 p.m. 
Secretary, Bren Wamsley read the July 3 minutes.  They were approved as read. 
Treasurer, Jim Mueller presented the Treasurers’ report.  It was approved as reported.  

Old Business 
 
Event 5 and 6 Planning 

Alicia Andrews reviewed the following: 
• Novice Coordinators, timing and registration helpers are lined up 
• Lorin Wamsley stated we are the only official event scheduled at Willamette Pass this 

weekend 
• Lorin Wamsley to verify that gates across the street will be open 
• Campsites with hook ups are $25.00.  All other camping $10.00. 

Venue Update 
Lorin Wamsley reported Willamette Pass access will be open on Thursday.  There are to be no 
open flame fires.  Park car trailers across the street.  He has confirmed that Events 7, 8 and 
Shootout will be held at the Goshen site.  Tim Steck is to determine a date for the Blind 
Autocross and then Lorin will secure a site. 

Larison Rock Recap 
Bonnie Mueller reported Larison was a fun event.  We had 49 drivers.  12 were new drivers 
and 13 club members ran.  We need to encourage our club members to participate next year.    
We had a great party Saturday evening. Lots of gift donations were provided by the club and 
members.   King of the hill was Tony Chilton and Queen of the hill Peggy Steck.   

Sponsor “Specials” Web Page Update 
Tim Steck will complete modifications and then Lorin will contact sponsors. 

Radio Update 
Jai Porter reported the mics were ordered and delivered to Jerry Braunberger.  We’ll try them 
out this weekend.  The headset will be tested as well.   

2014 Officers 
Ruben Cruz mentioned the President and Vice President Positions will be open this next year.  
If you are interested, please contact Ruben or Alicia Andrews.  Bren Wamsley had suggested 
that an article be included in the next newsletter.  Bonnie Mueller felt it was important for 
people to be aware of what the positions entail before they consider running. 

Roadside Clean-up Recap 
Bonnie Mueller reported we had 18 people attend the clean-up.  In 2 1/2 hours 24 sacks of 
garbage and 5 bags of recyclable items were collected.  The winner for the most interesting 
item was awarded to the CP group.  An envelope, letter written last August, and a check for 
$175.00 were all found in 3 separate locations.  Something about a drug deal gone wrong. 
hmmmmmmm.  Bert Jacobson gave an excellent presentation of this interesting CP find and 
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won the $10.00 prize.  Mark your calendars.  The next clean-up is scheduled for November 
2nd. 
 
 
New Business 
 

Event 7 and 8 Planning 
Alicia Andrews asked for volunteers to chair events 7 and 8.  Halli Williams and Bill Randleman 
will share the weekend and Bonnie Mueller will create the IROC course.  Lorin Wamsley will 
get a venue map to Bill Randleman and Halli Williams 

Schedule Flyer Party 
The next flyer party is scheduled for Wednesday, August 21st 5:00 pm at Jim Mueller’s office.   
 

Adjourn Meeting 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:10 p.m.  
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Bren Wamsley, Secretary 
 

Homework Assignments 
 

News Articles will be written by the following individuals and are submitted to Bren Wamsley 
(BreWams@comcast.net) no later than the first Friday following the monthly meeting. 
 
SEP Tim Steck  OCT Bonnie Mueller NOV Dirty Little Freaks    
DEC Ruben Cruz  JAN    FEB 
 

1. Flyer party is scheduled for Wednesday, August 21st 5:00 p.m. at Jim Mueller’s office 
2. All – Adopt a road clean-up Saturday, November 2nd 
3. All – New event venue search 
4. Alicia Andrews – Secure timing people for Willamette Pass 
5. Alicia Andrews – Year end driver and sponsor trophies 
6. Bill Randleman – Chair event 8 
7. Bonnie Mueller – Amend bylaws to add officer liability insurance 
8. Bonnie Mueller – Order insurance Goshen 
9. Bonnie Mueller – Assign Willamette Pass registration workers 
10. Bonnie Mueller – Year end driver and sponsor trophies 
11. Bonnie Mueller – Create IROC course 
12. Halli Williams – Chair event 7 
13. Jai Porter – Order mics for radios 
14. Jerry Braunberger – trailers to Willamette Pass 
15. Jerry Braunberger – line parking at Willamette Pass 
16. Jim Mueller – blow off Willamette Pass site 
17. Lorin Wamsley – Verify Willamette Pass gates across the street will be open 
18. Lorin Wamsley – Secure event site for Blind Autocross 
19. Lorin Wamsley – Make sponsors aware of the “Specials” page for discount offer 
20. Peggy Steck – Chair event 6 
21. Tim Steck – Modify sponsor page on EESCC website 
22. Tim Steck – New timer training session 
23. Tim Steck – Chair event 5 
24. Tim Steck – Secure date for Blind Autocross 


